St Margaret's at Hasbury Church of England Primary School

Hagley Road, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4QD

Headteacher: Mrs S Shepherd

Tel: 01384 818660 Email: info@hasbury.dudley.sch.uk



IIth September 2023

Dear Parents,

Trip to RAF Coscord for STEM Workshop — Wednesday 27th September 2023

To enhance their learning, we shall be taking Year 5 to visit RAF Cospord for a STEM Workshop on Wednesday 27th September 2023. We shall be travelling by coach to RAF Cospord, leaving school at 8:45am, so can we please ask that your child is in school by 8:35am. We will leave RAF Cospord at 2:30pm and return to school for 3:15pm.

This is an extremely exciting opportunity for our children to take part in a STEM Workshop. We have managed to get this workshop fully subsidised, and it truly is a wonderful benefit to your child's STEM learning. The only cost to yourself will be for the transport.

Children should wear their school uniform with sturdy shoes and a sensible waterproof coat. Please bring a packed lunch in a rucksack (no chocolates, sweets or fizzy drinks please). If your child requires a sandwich from the school kitchen, please book your grab bag choice in advance through the SchoolMoney app by Sunday 24th September.

We are asking for a voluntary contribution of £10.00 towards the cost of the transport which needs to be paid through SchoolMoney by Tuesday 26th September. Please be aware that the trip may not be able to go ahead if sufficient contributions towards transport costs are not received.

Attached to this letter is a Visit/Journey Consent form (VJC) and 'Image Consent' form which need to be completed and returned by Friday 15th September.

Thank you for your support.

Kind regards,

<u>Mrs Longden</u>

Year 5 Teacher

www.hasbury.dudley.sch.uk









